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Mr. Dominic Foley 
Legal Counsel 
Newfoundland Power Inc. 
55 Kenmount Road  
P.O. Box 8910 
St. John’s, NL  A1B 3P6 
 
Dear Sir: 
 
Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - Application for July 1, 2025 Utility Rate Adjustments  

To NP - Request to Provide Supporting Information 
 
On April 15, 2025, Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) filed its application with the 
Board seeking approval for the July 1, 2025 Utility Rate Adjustments (“Application”). In the cover 
letter of the Application, Hydro noted that they had collaborated with Newfoundland Power Inc. 
(“Newfoundland Power”) to limit the rate increase associated with Hydro’s costs to 2.25% for 
Island Interconnected Domestic customers for July 1, 2025, in compliance with Order in Council 
OC2024-062. 
 
In particular, on page 4, paragraph 20 of the Application, it is stated that Hydro, in consultation 
with Newfoundland Power, calculated the Project Cost Recovery Rider using detailed calculations 
performed by Newfoundland Power to meet the targeted domestic rate increase, as provided in 
Schedule 2 of the Application. 
 
The Board is requesting Newfoundland Power to provide the supporting information/calculations 
for Schedule 2, page 1 of 2 of the Application. Upon receipt of this information, the Board will set 
a Review Schedule for this Application. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Board's Legal Counsel, Ms. Jacqui 
Glynn, by email, jglynn@pub.nl.ca or by telephone 709-726-6781. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
Stephanie Stack 
Assistant Board Secretary 
 
SS/cj 
 

 

ecc Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro 
Shirley Walsh, E-mail: shirleywalsh@nlh.nl.ca 
NLH Regulatory, E-mail: nlhregulatory@nlh.nl.ca 
Newfoundland Power Inc. 
Douglas Wright, E-mail: dwright@newfoundlandpower.com 
NP Regulatory, E-mail: regulatory@newfoundlandpower.com 
Industrial Customer Group 
Paul Coxworthy, E-mail: pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey.com 
Denis Fleming, E-mail: dfleming@coxandpalmer.com 
Glen G. Seaborn, E-mail: gseaborn@poolealthouse.ca 

Consumer Advocate 
Dennis Browne, KC, E-mail:  dbrowne@bfma-law.com 
Stephen Fitzgerald, KC, E-mail: sfitzgerald@bfma-law.com 
Sarah Fitzgerald, E-mail: sarahfitzgerald@bfma-law.com 
Bernice Bailey, E-mail: bbailey@bfma-law.com 
Linde Canada Inc. 
Sheryl Nisenbaum, E-mail: sheryl_nisenbaum@praxair.com 
Peter Strong, E-mail: peter.strong@linde.com 
Teck Resources Limited 
Shawn Kinsella, E-mail: shawn.kinsella@teck.com 
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